STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE



July 15, 2014


TIME



10:00 a.m.

LOCATION


500 N. Calvert Street
3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, Maryland 21201
MEMBERS PRESENT
Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair

Brian Wodka, Industry member




Karl Kraft, Chief Boiler Inspector
MEMBERS ABSENT
Kevin McLeod, Industry Member




Loretta Johnson, Consumer Member
STAFF PRESENT 
Robin Bailey, Executive Director




Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Gae Herzberger, Administrative Secretary
CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Norris called the regularly scheduled Board of Stationary Engineers business meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR:
Mr. Norris, Chair, introduced and welcomed Robin Bailey as the new Executive Director of the DLLR Mechanical Boards, including the State Board of Stationary Engineers.  
MINUTES:
Motion (I) was made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr. Wodka and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the June  2014 business meeting with corrections.
COMPLAINTS:

No complaints to report
NEW BUSINESS:  
Mr. Wodka discussed with the members the article in the ASME Power Division regarding power plants and power generation, new and renewable technologies, including their Reliability Availability, and Maintainability (RAM).  Mr. Wodka invited the members to attend the next conference on July 28-31 in Baltimore, MD  
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  
Motion (II) was made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr. Wodka and unanimously carried to enter into Executive Session at 11:00 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  This meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to §10-508 (a) (8) of the State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland.  The purpose of the session was to consult with Counsel regarding applicants for licensure.
Motion (III) was made by Mr. Wodka, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to return to the public meeting. 

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr. Wodka and unanimously carried to accept the findings in the Executive Session.
STATISTICS:    

Mr. Norris reviewed with the members the examination statistics submitted by PSI for the month of June 2014, and cumulative statistics. 
June 2014
	Stationary Engineers
	Candidates tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Grade 1 
	8
	1
	7
	13%

	Grade 2
	7
	4
	3
	57%

	Grade 3
	14
	7
	7
	50%

	Grade 4
	12
	6
	6
	50%

	Grade 5
	2
	0
	2
	0%

	Total
	43
	18
	25
	42%


Mr. Restivo discussed with the Board, the improvement of the examination statistics regarding the pass rate. 
 Mr. Norris suggested the licensee record count be presented at the Board meetings and also posting the photo on the licenses. 

Mr. Kraft suggested that the Board add information on the renewal verifying employment of the licensee.  Ms. Bailey, Executive Director advised the Board of the renewal process and will check into the request.

PSI TELECONFERENCE :

The Board has requested a teleconference call with PSI regarding examination review, examination application and statistics. 
GOALS:
The Board discussed long-and short-term objectives of the Board for Stationary engineers, including possible types of training classes for licensees, boiler operator competency, auditing 
the test process and future changes to the statutory provisions and regulations with regard to public safety. 

APPLICATION REVIEW:         
The Board approved 1 application to take the 1st Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board placed in pending, 1 application to take the 3rd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination, as additional information is needed to fully evaluate the application.

ADJOURNMENT:
Motion (V) was made by Mr. Wodka, by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:40 a.m.
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